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Town Manager Place said he was waiting for final figures from Rutherford County Tax
Collector Bill Doolittle on the new tax valuations.

Council members agreed that the current ad valorem tax rate should be lowered for fiscal year
2002-2003 based on the fact that property valuations increased significantly in Lake Lure.

Town Manager Place recommended that Council consider budgeting a 2% cost-of-living

adjustment (COLA) for all town employees and a 5% 401 (k) contribution by the town for all non-
law enforcement personnel. The town already contributes 5% for 401 (k) retirement for Lake Lure
law enforcement officers which is required by state law. Mr. Place also recommended that the line
item in administration for computers be reduced from $14 000 to $6 000.

Commissioner McCallum suggested that Personnel Director Betty Hinson research the
possibility of a medical savings account for town employees because of significant increases in
health insurance premiums.

After reviewing requests from the public works department, Council members agreed to
remove the line item to purchase property adj acent to the town maintenance building at this time and
increase the line item for repairs.

Council members talked about increasing the rental fees for the town gazebo and the town
municipal hall. Town Manager Place requested that Deputy Town Clerk Anita Taylor provide rental
information with recommendations for Town Council' s consideration at the next regular town
council meeting, Tuesday, June 11 2002.

Mr. Place informed Council members that it costs the town approximately $6 000 per year
to provide service for the recycling center located at the town maintenance building. He said the
town could use this space for other use, if the town was not required to provide this service.

Council members discussed the need for marina slips. Mr. Place said he had talked with Rick
Miller with Lake Norman Dredging and Mr. Miler is wiling to construct 20 open slips at the town
marina in exchange for the town dredge. Commissioner Pressley said the town needs to review the
lake density study before deciding to construct additional slips at the town marina.

Town Manager Place requested that Deputy Town Clerk Anita Taylor provide information
regarding the current rental fee schedule for town marina slips to Town Council to be reviewed at
the next regular town council meeting, Tuesday, June 11 2002.

Finance Director Sam Karr was asked by Town Council to contact BB&T Bank and the Local
Governent Commission about refinancing the town s loan for the Municipal Center building at a
lower interest rate.




